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C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance amendment to the King County Council for review and approval that will continue the requirements for King County owned and financed projects to use green building practices in capital projects.  The current Green Building Ordinance, Ordinance 15118, will expire on January 1, 2008.  This proposed amendment extends that expiration date until April 1, 2008.
This proposed ordinance amendment is necessary in order to give the council enough time to consider a new green building ordinance, which will be transmitted to the council in January 2008.  The new ordinance will reassert the county’s existing commitment to incorporating green practices in county facilities and expand on it.
The Green Building Ordinance, in place since 2005, requires King County departments and offices to utilize Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) criteria to implement green building practices in the planning, design and construction of all new King County capital improvement projects.  In addition, it requires King County departments and offices to seek the highest LEED certification level achievable that is cost-effective based on life-cycle cost analysis and the limits of available funding.  Projects qualifying for LEED certification shall be registered through the United States Green Building Council.
The effect of this amendment, to extend the expiration date of the existing ordinance, has no fiscal impact.  If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263–4385.
Thank you for your continued support of the county’s green building policies, and for your consideration of this ordinance.
Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP

Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

